

# **Woodstone Community Primary School**

Heather Lane, Ravenstone, Leicestershire, LE67 2AH
Tel: 01530 519473 email: wpsoffice1@woodstone.leics.sch.uk
Headteacher: Mr P Mullins
Deputy Headteacher: Miss G Clement

## Growing together, Learning forever

27th August 2025

Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome back after what we hope was a wonderful summer for you all. We also hope that the children are excited about beginning their first term in Year 4; Miss Clement and I are really looking forward to teaching them all the exciting things that make it such a fantastic year. Mrs Moore and Mrs Edwards will be working with us to support and inspire the children too.

### Curriculum

We have a number of exciting topics this half term, including Ancient Greece in History, electricity in Science and we will be cooking seasonal fruit crumble with Mrs Clinch as part of our D&T lessons too. Have a look at the curriculum map on our class page of the website to see more information about what we will be learning about this half term and remember to check the 'class news' page for regular updates. We will be holding a 'Welcome to Cedar Class' meeting on **Monday 1**st **September at 4.45pm** where we will talk more about the curriculum and expectations of Year 4 and happily answer any questions or queries you may have. We look forward to seeing you all then.

#### <u>Music</u>

In our music lessons this year, we will be learning to play the ukulele as well as developing our singing and musical skills. Mr Trueman, a specialist music teacher from the Leicestershire Music Service, will teach the lessons and each child will be loaned an instrument through the music service (more details will be sent out soon). Parents are invited to an 'open lesson' on Wednesday 1st October at 2pm to see what happens during our ukulele lessons and we will be performing to parents again on Wednesday 26th November at 2pm – more information to follow nearer the time.

#### Times tables

Please be aware that Year 4 pupils are expected to know all their times tables up to 12 x 12 by the end of the year and there is now a government statutory assessment on times tables at the end of Year 4. Each week we'll complete a Multiplication Challenge against the clock to help build up their knowledge and speed of recall; practising on Times Table Rock Stars for at least 30 minutes per week as part of their homework will certainly help to ensure they develop a solid understanding and grasp of their tables.

## Reading and Homework

Reading is, as we're sure you agree, one of life's key skills and in order to support the work we do in school, we ask that you hear your child read for 15 minutes at least 3 times per week, whatever their ability. Reading regularly to and discussing the content of the books with an adult develops children's comprehension skills and your help with this really does make a big difference to their success. Hearing you read as well is also a fantastic way to enhance their love of reading. Please sign and date their reading diary, making a note of anything you think we should be aware of to help them further.























The children will also bring home one piece of homework per week, which will alternate between a Maths focus and a Grammar focus. This will be sent home on **Fridays** and should be completed and returned by the following **Thursday** to be marked.

## P.E

This half term, PE will be on Monday and Thursday afternoons but please ensure that the PE kit is in school ALL week so we can change the days if necessary. This kit is an essential part of their uniform as it allows movement to be easier and more comfortable and is designed to ensure health and safety guidelines are adhered to at all times. Please check regularly that their kit fits (especially footwear) and includes:

<u>Outdoor</u>: trainers suitable for playground and field, blue or black tracksuit bottoms, blue or white t-shirt, sweatshirt.

<u>Indoor</u>: pumps, a blue or white t-shirt and blue shorts.

Jewellery, including earrings, <u>must not be worn in any PE or swimming lessons</u> and if possible should be removed before the children come to school. Long hair must be tied up.

Things to note...

- Please could your child bring a named bottle of water with them every day; school has a fresh water fountain so they can top it up as necessary.
- The tuck shop will be open at break so a small amount of money will be needed if the children wish to buy from there. If not, please ensure that your child has a piece of fruit or another healthy snack to eat.
- If you have any questions or queries at any time, please feel free to contact us via the class email – <u>year4@woodstone.leics.sch.uk</u> - or come and see myself or Miss Clement either before or after school.
- Please regularly check the school website for updates on what we have been doing in class! You can find this under Classes tab- Cedar Class- Cedar Class News.

And finally, a couple of important dates for your diary:

- Monday 1<sup>st</sup> September 'Welcome to Cedar class' meeting 4.45pm
- Thursday 16<sup>th</sup> October Greek Day children will be invited to come to school dressed as an Ancient Greek so don't throw away any old bedsheets!
- Monday 13<sup>th</sup> & Thursday 16<sup>th</sup> October Parents Evening
- Friday 31<sup>st</sup> October Cedar class Golden Book Assembly

We hope the children are looking forward to another busy and exciting year – as always, if you have any questions please do not hesitate to ask.

Kind regards,

Miss Daley & Miss Clement Cedar Class Teachers





















